
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
CITY OF MANHATTAN BEACH 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 
FOR FISCAL YEAR 2017-2018 

 
 
The public is invited to review the City of Manhattan Beach’s proposed revision to the 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Action Plan which identifies projected 
use of funds for the Fiscal Year July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2018 for submission to 
the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development.  This revision reports on 
substantial changes to the 2017-2018 Action Plan. 
 

Manhattan Beach 
Project Title: Installation of Americans with Disabilities Act-Compliant (ADA) Curb Ramp 

Construction Project 
New CDBG FY 2017-2018 Funding Allocation:                     $101,350.00  

            Estimated Unallocated CDBG funds from prior years:           $114,733.00 
Total Estimated CDBG Project Funding:              $216,083.00 

 
This continuing project will provide for ADA-compliant curb access ramps to be installed 
and/or replaced at various locations city-wide in order to remove architectural and/or 
material barriers for elderly and/or severely disabled adults throughout the City of 
Manhattan Beach. This project will use both the City’s CDBG Fiscal Year 2017-2018 
allocation and also prior years’ unallocated CDBG funds. CDBG funds will be used for 
construction management, labor compliance, and capital outlay costs. 
 
Any interested party may appear in person, or by agent, and be heard at the Public 
Hearing.  Anyone wishing to comment should submit written comments by September 
19, 2017 to: 

 
Prem Kumar, P.E., City Engineer 

3621 Bell Avenue 
Manhattan Beach CA 90266 

310.802.5353 
pkumar@citymb.info  

 
 

For information on programs administered by the City of Manhattan Beach, you may 
log on to our web site at http://www.citymb.info/ 
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